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Statutory Budget Meeting

8th December 2008, Council Chamber
An Cathaoirleach, Councillor Liz Mc Cormack, presided.

Members Present:

Councillors Charles Bobbett, Joseph Bonner, Patrick Boshell, Oliver Brooks, Phillip Cantwell, William Carey, Eugene Cassidy, Jimmy Cudden,  Jenny D’Arcy, Ann Dillon Gallagher, John V Farrelly, Jimmy Fegan, Brian Fitzgerald, Michael Gallagher, Eoin Holmes, Jim Holloway, Nick Killian, Noel Leonard,  James Mangan, Seamus Murray, Patsy O’ Neill, Bryan Reilly, Joe Reilly, Tommy Reilly.

Officials in Attendance:

County Manager: Tom Dowling

Head of Finance:  Fiona Lawless,

Directors of Service:  Brendan McGrath, Kevin Stewart, Tadhg McDonnell, Eugene Cummins, Liam Henry, Michael Killeen.
Meetings Administrator Bill Sweeney

Also in attendance: Barry Lynch; Michael Murtagh; Gerard Soady
Apologies: Councillors  Shane Cassells, Peter Higgins, Tom Kelly, Michael Lynch.

The County Manager opened the meeting by outlining the work undertaken by the Finance team over the past two months to prepare the draft budget which achieved a delicate balance between recognising the financial realities of the current situation and maintaining services. He emphasised the strategy adopted by the elected members in the Corporate Plan and the need to provide leadership to deliver a secure future for all our people. The County can look to the future with confidence and with the completion of the M3 and other infrastructural projects he believed that Meath was on the verge of economic greatness

Fiona Lawless, Head of Finance then referred to the detailed presentation made at the Preliminary meeting and once again emphasised a number of key points including:

· €500 million provided during the life of the Council
· Ongoing review of staff costs

· Limited provision for consultants in planning and water services

· Proposed 3.95% rate increase 

· 6% decrease in Local Government Fund
Following contributions by a number of councillors, which were noted by officials, the meeting adjourned to 10.00am on Thursday 18th December 2008.
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